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Well, the month of May turned out to be an interesting 
month for a couple of reasons.  The first one was more 
than a little pleasant as it included a visit from our dear 
friends, Henry & Ann Goldman, who we lovingly consider 
family as well.  They date back to the early days on the 
road, and  continue to travel and work on the road.  Upon 
arriving they pulled up and parked at our neighborhood 
Walmart.  It was sooo good to see them again.   

The pictures on the left show Henry & Ann with their 
motor home and Bandit in our local Walmart parking lot.  
The next picture down is of them visiting us at home, and 
the last picture is of a wonderful seafood dinner at 
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look at those crab legs!! 
 
Now to back up a little to April, for those who do not know, 
I had a diagnosis with stage 1 uterine cancer.  This was of 
course an unexpected curve ball, to say the least.  True to 
my nature, when I suspected something was wrong, I 
immediately went to my doctor to be checked out.  She 
then referred me to the top surgeon in the area, Dr. 
Mathew Kohler.  I did have to go to Charleston to the 
University Medical Center of SC.  The surgery was on 
May 24th.  It is the middle of June as I write this and am 
finally beginning to feel normal again.  To be honest I am 
glad to be in the house instead of the motor home as this 
surgery was much more involved than my previous 
surgery.  Once again, I feel I was blessed with how the 
stage was set and the care I received.  My Bob had his 
hands full as we went through the process and was 
enormously supportive.  He actually stayed with me at the 
hospital the whole time, sleeping in an uncomfortable 
chair in my room.  The Charleston Hospital is a teaching 
hospital and the care was outstanding.  On top of that, our 
neighbors Trish & Don looked after our house and cats 
without a second thought.  It certainly has been an 
adventure.   
 
We had bought an automatic cat feeder which turned out 
to be a good investment during this event.  I have a 
couple of cute pictures down below showing them getting 
used to it.  It was really funny to watch.  Minnie is trying to 
figure out how to open it.  Well, I think this is more than 


